
Village of Homer Planning Board
Public Hearings & Meeting Minutes –Wednesday February 28th – 6:30 PM

Village Offices – 31 North Main Street – Homer, NY

Board Members (*absent)                                  Others Present

 Donald Ferris- (zoom)
 Michael Pollak-AC                                           Dan Egnor, Village Clerk

 Ashley Niederman*                                          Fran Casullo, Village Lawyer
Jessica Schifilliti                                             Kevin McMahon, Codes 
Paula Harrington
Michael Harter Alternate
Applicants/Public Present

Rod Ives- Civil site Engineer, Tim Buhl-Engineer, James Yaman, Pat Clune.
Chairman Michael Pollak called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.
Family Health Network, Applicant/Reputed Owner – 85 South West St.- TM #76.32-01-06.000–ID: Zoned B-3, R-1 District. Site Plan Review. Rod Ives has the traffic report from Tim Buhl for review by the Board. Rod describes the typical traffic that will have access to the new Medical Building.  Fire vehicles and ambulances as well as shuttle bus have been approved to use the road. Isometric study was completed and is complying. There is a question as to the retaining wall and Rod presented design choices. The contractors hired will be responsible for hiring a licensed structural engineer for the final design and getting the codes officer approval. Fran is asking the Board to plan for a special meeting to address Cortland County questions on 16 comments, the retaining wall and traffic concerns.  
Member Harter made a motion for the Planning Board to schedule a special meeting on March 13, 2023. The motion was seconded by Member Harrington, with the vote recorded as follows:


Ayes:
Acting Chair Pollak
Nays: None



Member Schifilliti

Member Harter
Abstain: None 


Member Harrington

Motion carried.

Homer Development, LLC, Applicant/Reputed Owner – 43 James St.- TM #66.74-02-34.000–ID: Zoned ID, Industrial District. Site Plan Review.  James Yaman is under contract to develop the property for The Lofts at Brockway Square project. This property is the original factory of Brockway Carriage Works. He has been in contact with County Planning and Kevin McMahon to get the project moving forward. The existing building will be demolished, in its place, will be a 25-unit mixed use building. It will be primarily residential with some commercial areas/offices on the main floor.  According to code articles II and VII section 228-16 ©, the property can be developed with mixed use and commercial area can only be below residential area. The site plan is not final and will be completed at a later date. 
Approval of Minutes –24 January 2024, with no discussion, a motion was made by Member Pollak to approve the Minutes of the Public Hearing/Meeting, as submitted.  The motion was seconded by Member Harrington, with the vote recorded as follows:

   
Ayes:
Acting Chair Pollak
Nays: None



Member Schifilliti


Member Harter
Abstain: None 


Member Harrington

Motion carried.

Adjournment

At 7:45 PM, a motion was made by Member Schifilliti to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Member Harter, with all those present voting in favor.

Respectfully Submitted,

Maureen Hoy Account Clerk
                                                              

